From the Vatican, 13 November 2023

I would like to thank you for the picture that you
recently sent me through Mrs. Ana Gasparini. I appreciated
very much your gift and the words which accompanied it.

I invite you all to grow in friendship with Jesus, our
Savior and our Hope, and to be courageous builders of
fraternity, solidarity and peace. Never lose your joy and
smile!

In invoking the protection of the Holy Virgin, I
gladly impart to you, your teachers, your Lay Chaplain, the
staff of the School and your families my paternal Blessing
as a pledge of abundant heavenly favors.

Please, continue to pray for me; I will pray for you.

Fraternally, .
Frones
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